
June	25,	2020	
	
Senate	President	Peter	Courtney,	Co-Chair	
Speaker	of	the	House	Tina	Kotek,	Co-Chair	
Joint	Interim	Committee	On	The	First	Special	Session	of	2020	
Oregon	Legislature	
	
Re:	Support	for	HB	4212	
	
Dear	Co-Chair	Courtney,	Co-Chair	Kotek	and	Members	of	the	Committee:	
	
The	Metropolitan	Mayors’	Consortium	(MMC)	represents	the	mayors	of	26	
cities	in	the	Portland	Metro	Area,	collectively	home	to	over	1.7	million	
Oregonians.	As	mayors,	the	health,	safety	and	well-being	of	our	city	
residents	is	of	the	utmost	importance,	and	we	commend	the	Oregon	
Legislature	for	introducing	legislation	aimed	at	helping	Oregonians	and	
local	governments	to	adapt	to	the	COVID-19	pandemic.		
	
We	appreciated	Governor	Brown’s	enactment	of	Executive	Order	20-16	in	
recognition	of	the	challenges	that	the	COVID-19	pandemic	has	posed	to	the	
ability	of	local	governments	to	comply	with	public	meeting	laws.	The	MMC	
supports	HB	4212,	which	would	codify	in	statute	provisions	from	
Executive	Order	20-16	ensuring	that	local	governments	can	safely	
continue	to	operate	and	hold	public	meetings	(virtually	if	necessary)	
during	the	Coronavirus	crisis.		
	
The	mayors	of	the	MMC	are	doing	everything	in	our	power	to	aid	people	in	
our	cities	during	their	time	of	need,	and	we	are	grateful	to	the	Oregon	
Legislature	for	facilitating	our	efforts	via	the	aforementioned	legislation.	
Thank	you	for	your	leadership	and	your	consideration	of	our	testimony.	
	
Sincerely,	
	
	
The	Metropolitan	Mayors’	Consortium	
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  

MMC	
Metropolitan		
Mayors’	
Consortium	
	
Mayor Denny Doyle 
City of Beaverton 
 

Mayor Brian Hodson 
City of Canby 
 

Mayor Jeffrey Dalin 
City of Cornelius 
 

Mayor Gery Schirado 
City of Durham 
 

Mayor Brian Cooper 
City of Fairview 
 

Mayor Peter Truax 
City of Forest Grove 
 

Mayor Tammy Stempel 
City of Gladstone 
 

Mayor Tom Ellis 
City of Happy Valley 
 

Mayor Steve Callaway 
City of Hillsboro 
 

Mayor Ken Gibson  
City of King City 
 

Mayor Kent Studebaker 
City of Lake Oswego 
 

Mayor Mark Hardie 
City of Maywood Park 
 

Mayor Mark Gamba 
City of Milwaukie 
 

Mayor Teri Lenahan 
City of North Plains 
 

Mayor Dan Holladay 
City of Oregon City 
 

Mayor Ted Wheeler 
City of Portland 
 

Mayor Walt Williams 
City of Rivergrove 
 

Mayor Keith Mays 
City of Sherwood 
 

Mayor Jason Snider 
City of Tigard 
 

Mayor Casey Ryan 
City of Troutdale 
 

Mayor Frank Bubenik 
City of Tualatin 
 

Mayor Anne McEnerny-Ogle 
City of Vancouver (ex officio) 
 

Mayor Russ Axelrod 
City of West Linn 
 

Mayor Tim Knapp 
City of Wilsonville 
 

Mayor Scott Harden  
City of Wood Village	
 


